Town of Haw River

Business Meeting

Monday, July 2, 2007
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Business Meeting on Monday, July 2, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Steve Mullis, Jeff Fogleman, and Jamie Joseph
Councilmembers Absent:
Richard Honeycutt


 


Consent Agenda
Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes:  May 29 & June 4, 2007 – Councilmember Joseph made a motion to approve the minutes.  Passed 4 to 0.
New Business

Review and Approval of 2006-2007 audit contract with Winston, Williams, Creech, Evans & Company, LLP – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the audit contract.  Passed 4 to 0.
Proposed sewer rate change for the City of Graham – Jeff explained that we are currently paying the City of Burlington more than we are charging the City of Graham and that he had met with Graham Manager Chris Rollins and agreed that Graham and Haw River would both charge each other Burlington’s rate of $3.60 per thousand gallons a month and a flat rate of $18.00 per month for the individual houses that are not metered.  Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to approve the rates retroactive to July 1, 2007.  Passed 4 to 0.

Ordinance concerning background checks for Town Employees – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the ordinance.  Passed 4 to 0.
Town Manager’s Report

Notice of Violation from the NC Department of Environmental Health

Announcement of Public Hearings concerning Proposed Lake Jordan Rules

Letter from Alamance County confirming appointment of James Martin to our Planning and Zoning Board

Letter of Support for the Haw River Historic Development Co. LLC

Open Forum 
No Public Comments

Announcements
Councilmember Mullis said he thought it was good that the managers from Haw River and Graham could get together and just bring the item to the boards for approval because it has not worked that way in the past.
Councilmember Joseph asked how the violations were coming along.  Jeff said he had about four letters from our attorney for violations to start civil proceedings.

Mayor Boggs asked if the flags would be up for the 4th.  Jeff said they would be.
Closed Session for Personnel – Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to go into closed session at 7:10.  Passed 4 to 0.  Mayor Boggs opened the meeting back to the public at 7:18 and said the closed session was a matter concerning the attorney and no action was taken.  
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn at 7:19. 
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

